
 MINUTES OF THE ST. PIUS X COUNCIL   6-27-23, 2023 

Fr. Simon called the St. Pius X Parish Council (Pastoral & Finance) to meet Tuesday June 27, 

2023, at 6:30 pm in the parish house. Members in attendance were Bill Stahl, Mike Wiley, Greg 

Yackley, Secretary Raechael Wiley and Greg Lorenz. Members not able to attend were Tawana 

Grueb, Sarah Severson, Lee Rausch, and Joe Sovell. Raechael Wiley, our parish secretary, was in 

attendance. Fr. Joe Holzhauser was our guest in attendance. He is to be our pastor starting July 

5, 2023 as a part of Pastorate #2. 

The meeting was opened with a prayer led by Father Simon. The previous meeting minutes and 

the agenda were approved by consensus of the Council.  

New Mass times:  As of July 9th, all Sunday Masses will begin at 8:30 AM. Mike Wiley updated 

our outdoor sign. 

Basement Report:  Mike reported that June 24th the 2” hard rain that fell made its way through 

the basement windows and did damage to the appliances and cabinets in the kitchen. These 

will have to be replaced.  Fr. Joe came and looked at the situation and commented that the 

church has a deductible of $2,500.  Janel and Mike cleaned up the water in the basement. 

Thank You! Fr. Simon submitted a claim to Catholic Mutual. It is Claim #2303402. An adjuster 

has been in contact with Fr. Holzhauser. 

Finance Reports:  The April - May financial report for 2023 was reviewed along with the Year to 

Date Report for 2022 – 2023. The 2023 C.F.S.A. goal of $13,300 has been reached and the last 

payment was made to the Diocese. Fr. Simon stated that the Sunrise Bank CD was renewed at 

0.45%. The Parish Deposit and Loan Fund Trust is paying 2.75%. Catholic Mutual Group has 

notified us of their need to increase property and liability coverage about 33%. The property 

values are increasing by about 11.25%. 

Committees:  Bill reported that Youth Faith Formation (YFF) this year went very well. The 

students were behaved and enjoyed learning. It was fun. We need a Eucharistic Revival point of 

contact for our parish.   

We decided it would work best for the greeters to do our weekly Mass attendance count and 
enter it into the record book at the back of the church. We would like to have a bulletin 
announcement on this.  
 
Father concluded the meeting with a prayer.                   
 
Submitted by Greg Lorenz and Fr. Simon 
 
Father Joe said, “If we don’t volunteer, might as well shut down.”    

 


